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                             Greetings Friends and Family,

         What a year this has been - - what a rare mood we’re in.  Let a New

Year begin!

This December, Susan

and Ken will be home to

celebrate.  But, the day

after this past New

Year, we had flown to

San Juan, Puerto Rico,

for a 2 week Windstar

Star Legend cruise in

the Caribbean with long

time friends Maridell

L o o m i s  a n d  h e r

daughter, Teri.  We

visited many familiar places like St. Maarten, Guadeloupe, St.

Lucia, and St. Thomas; but we did our first ever visit to Montserrat that had been made uninhabitable until

recently by Soufrière Hills Volcano erupting in 1995. All our other trips abroad were cancelled due to the Virus.

In February, Ken finally got his Amateur Radio Operator’s License

(KC3OYM) and set up a HAM radio station in the basement. Since then, we

have enjoyed our Annapolis home’s

cosiness spending a good bit of time

getting home repairs and

modifications done.  This was one of

the first Spring/Summer seasons

Susan was able to spend lots of time

in our garden.

          Best Regards,

          Susan and Ken 
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